Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting
August 21, 2008
Members present were:  Jack Busher, Jerry O’Hare, Lori O’Hare, Barb Scott,  Glen Scott, Jim Purdy, Rick Upton and Monique Mullis.
The meeting was called to order at 5:35 pm.

Old Business
Special Presentation:  Jim Schwerin was in attendance briefly to receive a thank you from the Board for his years of service and to receive a plaque.  
The minutes from the last meeting (July 2008) were reviewed and approved by a unanimous vote. 
Endowment:  All the certificates purchased with the endowment funds have been given out for the year.
Trail Guide:   We are selling the trail guides to the park for $9.60 each.  They will in turn sell them for $12 each.  At Friends events we will sell the guides for $10 each.  We need to invoice State Parks quarterly for the number sold in the quarter.  Monique will hold on to 200 of the guides for us, but we cannot bill State Parks for them until the first quarter and can only bill them for 10 at a time.  It is to our advantage to not bill until a number of them have been sold.  
Trail Maintenance Class:  Jack has not yet been reimbursed for his costs of attending the classes.  Barb will take care of that ASAP.
Herbarium CD:  On hold at this time but plans to involve volunteers in its production are planned.  
Survivor Day:  This turned out to not be a revenue source for the Friends as we lost about $200, but should be viewed as Park support.  Glen felt it should fall under item 6 Park Support Programs in the matrix.  The leftover meat will be used at the Friends Open meeting potluck in Sept.  
Grants:  Glen, Rich and Monique are in talks with Boeing about them funding a webcam system.  Glen is plowing through their online grant application.  It is very long.  They do fund environmental projects through the grants they offer.  
Fundraising/Programs:  Glen proposed the idea of having an Advisory Board for the FCMSP.  He suggests corporate executives as members such as someone from Boeing, Bechtel, Jim Schwerin as possibilities.  However, we need to determine what their role and function would be before we proceed.   

Committee Reports
Finance:  Our current account balance is $11,241.47.  The finance report was approved unanimously.  
Membership:  One new member, Larry Guerin.  
Communications:  New Brochure – Jack is working on and presented a prototype with a cost estimate.  The new brochure comes with an attached remittance envelope that is just a bit larger than the space in the donation box.  His quote for printing 500 of them came in at $126.  He will get a few more estimates.  Motion was made to approve up to $130 for the new brochure/envelopes.  Motion was approved unanimously.  Website Hosting Renewal – the payment is due.  Jack will take on the website and look at options for hosts and the associated costs.  Rick will help.  
Park Manager Update

-Monique would like to know if the friends will pay to renew the Gazette subscription.  This was approved without a vote as it is included in the Programs matrix.
-Campground news – GTC is still on site doing finishing work and landscaping.  They are working on the fire hydrant issue.  After these things are resolved, it is estimated the campground will open 3 weeks from then. 
-there will be a Mountain Bike race in the park in October.  More info to come on that. 
-Volunteer Update – Volunteers are busy doing trail work and providing naturalist programs to the public.  Brian did submit a proposal to the friends for $1500 to cover the cost of food for the Volunteer Banquet.  $800 has already been donated by the DA’s office, so the remaining $700 was approved unanimously by the Board.   
New business

-We received a renewal form from TOSC.  A motion was made to renew at the $50 nonprofit level and the motion was approved unanimously.  
- Our next meeting will be an open meeting/Friends event.   We will have a potluck picnic where we will provide burgers and hotdogs and drinks and ask members to bring a side dish to share.  This will be held Sept 18 at 5:30 at the park.   Lori will send out postcards to members inviting them to attend.  Rick will also send out an email.  We will take nominations for the open seats on the board (Lori, Glen and Rick) beginning that evening until we meet in Oct when elections will be held.  Suggestions for possible board members were Lucy Bell and Eric Hunt.  Janeen Igou has not yet committed.  A motion was made to spend up to $50 for buns for the event and the motion was approved unanimously.   
Motion was made to adjourn.  Motion approved.  Meeting adjourned at 7:40 pm.  Next meeting will be September 18 at 5:30pm.
Respectfully submitted, 

Lori O’Hare

